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Title: Need to introduce passenger trains on Secunderabad-Bangalore, Hyderabad/Secunderabad-Goa and Hyderabad/
Secunderabad-Mahaboob Nagar routes in Andhra Pradesh.

DR. MANDA JAGANNATH (NAGARKURNOOL): The Government of Andhra Pradesh has sent proposals for introduction of
following trains:-

(1)            Daily Express train between Secunderabad − Bangalore.

(2) Daily Super fast train between twin cities of Hyderabad/Secunderabad to Goa.

(3) Diesel Multiple Unit (DEMU) services between Hyderabad/Secunderabad to Mahabubnagar.

Introduction of above trains will facilitate the south-bound passengers, timely connectivity and relieve the congestion
on already existing trains. Now all the trains on the routes of Hyederabad/Secunderabad to Bangalore via Mahabubnagar −
Kurnool −Dronachalam−Gunthakal are running with full capacity.

Though the request has been made by the State Government for introduction of above trains, it has not been
materialized.

I request the Ministry of Railways to take necessary action to introduce the above trains between the destinations
mentioned with a stop at Gadwal railway station in respect of the trains between Hyderabad/Secunderabad to Bangalore
and Hyderabad/Secunderabad to Goa.

 

 

 


